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Baddow Hall Infant School Newsletter 

Dear Families, 

 

This will be the last newsletter of this academic 

year.  As we head towards the summer break, I 

would like to take this opportunity to thank  

everyone for your support throughout the year. I 

am sure you will also join me in thanking the staff 

for their hard work. We have a great team at 

Baddow Hall Infants, who have the best interests of the children at the heart of  

everything they do. They certainly deserve their summer holiday after a successful 

school year. 

 

A huge well done to year 1 children, who performed their end of year assembly  

today. It was amazing to see how confident they all were in front of a large audience. 

Well done year 1, you should be very proud of yourselves. Next we look forward to 

our Year 2 Leaver’s assembly on Monday at 2.30pm. I will save my goodbyes for 

them until next week.  

 

On Tuesday, we will be saying goodbye to Mrs Easterbrook, whilst she 

goes on maternity leave. We all wish Mrs Easterbrook and her family 

well, as they await their new arrival and look forward to hearing her 

news.  

 

The PSA have had an amazing year, fundraising for Baddow 

Hall Schools. They have raised at this point, £16,391 and 

have more to add to this total. Thank you to everyone who has 

helped as part of the committee, the engagement in the events by parents and the 

local companies who donate prizes for our raffles.  

There are instructions later in the newsletter of how to order a tea towel created with 

the children’s artwork, which will complete the fundraising activities for this year.  

 

Please do take some time to read the rest of the newsletter as there 

is some important information contained on the following pages.  

 

I wish you all a safe summer holidays and look forward to seeing you 

all when the new term starts on Tuesday 2nd September 2025. 

Have a great summer. 

Best wishes, 

Lesley Schlanker 

 

   IMPORTANT 
 

 

 

Please book your child’s meals in advance. To view dates for the Autumn term, 

once you have logged in to ParentPay, click on the 31st August and this will activate 

the following terms dates.  

Meals for the week beginning 8th September must be booked by midnight on Tues-

day 2nd September 2025. 

 

 

 

Please ensure that your child does not bring any products into school containing 

nuts, including cereal bars, cakes and sandwich fillings. 

This includes chocolate spread as we cannot be sure that it is not Nutella. 

We have staff and children with severe nut allergies.     

School Attendance   

 

Congratulations to those children who are on track to 

achieve 100% attendance for the academic year. 

 

Earrings: If you intend to have your child’s ears pierced, this needs 6 weeks to heal. 

Please schedule this for the beginning of the holidays as they will need to remove 

earrings for PE lessons in September. 

https://www.parentpay.com/


Breakfast Club                                                                                                          

You must prebook and pay for sessions in advance. Breakfast club can be booked 

online via ParentPay at any time. 

Childcare vouchers can be used as payment for all breakfast club sessions, please 

see https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/ for additional information on how to apply. 

Please be reminded that breakfast club sessions are non-refundable.   

Amazon Wishlist                                                                                                      

We have an Amazon wish list in 

school. If you would like to contribute 

something, please click Here for our 

wish list.                                      

Thank you for the items we have  

recently received,. 

Useful information—including holiday club information                                                                                                                  

Please click HERE for the useful information tab on our website for parents such as 

ordering name labels, advice on health for families.  

Easyfundraising                                                                                   
Money raised can really help our school to 
buy additional equipment or resources to 
benefit the children and it doesn't cost you 
anything. To register is simple (and 
FREE), please click the link HERE 

Lost Property 

Lost property will be outside school on Monday afternoon. If your child has misplaced 

anything please check. Any items not claimed will be added to our spare clothes or 

sent for textile recycling. 

After School Clubs for Autumn 2025. 

A list of clubs for the Autumn term will be emailed to parents next week. Booking will 

open for clubs on 1st August 2025. Please prebook directly with the club provider. 

The information regarding clubs will also be available on the school website.  

Medication:  

All medication will be sent home at the end of term.  

In the new academic year, new parental agreement to administer medication forms 

will need to be completed and returned to the school office, with medication that is in 

date. 

Forms can be accessed on the school website in advance. 

Term dates for the new academic year are available on 

the school website.  

Term begins on Tuesday 2nd September 2025.  

https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
https://amzn.eu/cdCb89t
https://www.baddowhallinfant.co.uk/web/useful_information/647925
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/baddowhallinfantschool
https://www.baddowhallinfant.co.uk/web/letters/617274
https://www.baddowhallinfant.co.uk/web/term_dates/617271





